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June 7, 2022 
 
Plaintiff filed Statement of Claim, proof of mailing and filing 
fee.  Amount of Claim: $35,332.05 

  
June 13, 2022 

 
Board issued Acknowledgment letter requesting response from 
Defendant and forwarding a copy of the Statement of Claim to 
Attorney General. 

  
August 19, 2022 

 
Attorney General filed Acknowledgment of Statement of Claim form.  
Receipt of same acknowledged June 30, 2022.  

 
October 5, 2022 

 
Plaintiff filed Praecipe for Default Judgment. 

 
October 14, 2022 

 
Board rendered Opinion and Order.  Order as follows:  “AND NOW, 
this 14th day of October, 2022, upon consideration of the Statement 
of Claim and Praecipe for Default Judgment Against Defendant 
Armstrong County Area Agency on Aging filed by Claimant Quality of 
Life Services-Sugar Creek, the Board of Claims hereby ORDERS each 
party- to file a brief addressing the Board’s jurisdiction over 
this matter within 45 days of the date of this Opinion and Order.” 
Copy forwarded to all parties of record. 

 
November 30, 2022 

 
Plaintiff filed Brief Pursuant to Order of October 14, 2022.  

 
November 30, 2022 

 
Plaintiff filed acceptance of service of Order dated October 14, 
2022.  Receipt of same acknowledged October 17, 2022.  
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January 25, 2023 
 

Board rendered Opinion and Order.  Order as follows:  “AND NOW, 
this 25th day of January, 2023, upon consideration of the Statement 
of Claim, Praecipe for Default, Opinion and Order of the Board of 
Claims dated October 14, 2022, and the Brief filed by Sugar Creek 
pursuant to the October 14, 2022, Opinion and Order, it is hereby 
DECREED and ORDERED that the Statement of Claim filed by Quality of 
Life Services – Sugar Creek against the Armstrong County Area 
Agency on Aging is DISMISSED for lack of Board jurisdiction.”  Copy 
forwarded to all parties of record. 

 


